SANTAQUIN CITY CORPORATION

PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

The following are the minutes of the regular meeting of the Planning Commission of the City of Santaquin, Utah. The meeting was held on Thursday, April 9, 1992 in the City Civic Center at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were in attendance: Chairman Glade Robbins, Brent Vincent and Dee Davis. Jeri Bascom and Brenda Wall were excused. Also present were Councilmen Keith Broadhead and Hortt Carter.

A motion by Brent Vincent to approve the minutes of the meeting held March 12, 1992 to be accepted as written with one change. The minutes state that Mr. Kester was heard as saying the calcite plant posed no health problems. Dee Davis would like to varify that statement. Brenda was asked to contact Mr. Kester as to the validity of that statement. Minutes of March 12, 1992 tabled until the next regular meeting.

1. Mr. El Ray Davis appeared before the Board to discuss possible expansion of his trailer court on West Main Street.

Mr Davis' remarks: Mr. Davis brought before the Board a map indicating the way he would like to expand his trailer court on West Main Street.

Commission Remarks: The map was not clear on which parcels of land were Mr. Davis'. It was clear from the drawing, the trailer court expansion would look nice. However, City Ordinance requires any type of construction needs to have a licensed Engineered drawing, to scale, of the expansion.

Commission Decision: Tabled until Mr. Davis can present to the Board an Engineered drawing of the expanded trailer court.

Mr. Dee Davis submitted his resignation to the Commission.

Brent moved the meeting be adjourned. Glade seconded and all voted aye.